

## Weston Mill Community Primary Academy



**Chief Executive Officer - Mrs A Nettleship** 

Head of School: Mrs Rachel Dinnis Assistant Head of School: Mrs Julia Down e-mail: westonmill.office@discoverymat.co.uk www.discoverymat.co.uk

Weston Mill Community Primary Academy Ferndale Road, Weston Mill, Plymouth, Devon PL2 2EL

Thursday 21st March 2019

**Dear Parents and Carers** 

On **Tuesday 26<sup>th</sup> March,** the Year 1 children will have the exciting opportunity to visit the Kier building site and be part of the "laying of the last bricks". As stated by Kelly Locke, the lead and support from the Kier group,

"Kier Living South West have approached Weston Mill Primary School to take part in the 'laying the last brick' event next Tuesday 26th March in the morning. The contractor working on the third phase of Plymouth Community Homes North Prospect regeneration, have worked with the school before. In the morning, the children will be chaperoned to the site entrance situated off Wolseley Road where they will undergo safety talks, site tour and opportunity to take part in laying the last few bricks of the construction phase. There has been a specific area of the site which will remain shut for the duration to ensure safety at all times.

Representatives including the Chief Executive from Plymouth Community Homes will also be in attendance."

We feel this is an exciting and special community event to be part of, and hope you do to. Children will be walking here and back with a team of adults from the school, and all they will need on the day is a decent waterproof warm coat and their normal clothes and shoes.

In order for your child to attend this with us please complete the consent form below and return it to school by Monday 25<sup>th</sup> March 2019, so we can collect all our information in. You have already signed the SOE3 form in the school planners to allow your child to walk to a local site. Please can you also write down any medical needs your child may have, such as asthma.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs R Dinnis and the Year 1 Team

## Visit to Kier building site to "lay the last bricks"

I give permission for my child:	to visit Kier Building site.
I give permission for my child to receive medical attention if	required form a qualified first aider.
Are there any medical conditions we need to be aware of?	YES NO
I understand that the site is being shut down for the time my brick".	child is there to be part of the "laying of the last
Signed	Number